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Fiscal Impact Statement
SLR  No.: 
Preconsidered

Senate No. S8029

Assembly No. A11340

Committee:
State and Federal Legislation


Title: An act to amend the real property  tax law, in relation to the determination of adjusted base proportions in special assessing units which are cities for the fiscal year 2001.



Sponsor: 
Councilmember Rivera

Summary of Legislation: This legislation would amend Subdivision 1 of section 1803-a of the real property tax law by adding a new paragraph (j), which would limit Fiscal 2001's increase in the current base proportions of any class over Fiscal 2000's adjusted base proportions by 2.00 percent.

Effective Date:
This legislation would take effect immediately upon enactment.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2001


Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY 01
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY 02
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY 01

Revenues (+)
$0
$0
$0

Expenditures(-)
$0
$0
$0

Net
$0
$0
$0

Impact on Revenues:
There would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.
Impact on expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures as a result of this legislation.
Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
There would be no need for a source of funds to cover estimated costs.


Source of Information:

New York State Board of Real Property Services (SBRPS), New York City Department of Finance, City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By: 

Henry Henderson, Senior Financial Analyst, Revenue





Nadine Felton, Assistant Director, Revenue

Larian Angelo, Deputy Director, Revenue

City Council Finance Division





Date Submitted to Council:
June 13, 2000

FIS History: Under current law the increase in the current base proportions for each class is limited to 5 percent for Fiscal 2001.  For Fiscal 2000, the City Council and the Mayor, together with the State legislature, limited the increase to 2.5 percent.  The  SBRPS has calculated this year=s class equalization rates used in levying the real estate tax.  Unlike last year, when the share for Class 1 increased by more than 4 percent, this year the increase for Class 1 was 2.7 percent.  Class 3's share increased by 6.6 percent, while Class 2's share, like last year, increased by less than 2.0 percent.  Class 4's portion continued its pattern of decreasing over its prior year=s share.  

Last year, the Council and the Mayor determined that maintaining the 5 percent cap on increases in class shares would present a hardship for Class 1 property owners.  Many of the same reasons exist this year for lowering the cap on increases to 2.0 percent.

There is no impact on revenues or expenditures since the real estate tax levy remains the same ($8,730 million), whether the increase in class shares is capped at 5 percent or 2 percent.   However, the dollar amount of each class's share of the levy will be affected by the cap.  By using a 2.0 percent cap on the increases in class shares, instead of the 5 percent cap, it is estimated that Class 1's share would decrease by $8 million, Class 2's share would remain the same, and Class 3's share would decrease by $19.5 million, shifting the total savings of $27.5 million for these three classes to Class 4.

